
Dear 

Regarding the recent important developments in our movement, we kindly ask your 
attention for the following. 

Since True Father has gone to the spirit World, a time of great changes and renewal has 
started on the way to “Foundation Day”. 

For most of us, this is a time of reflection and a new beginning. True Mother is in charge now 
and is supported by True Father from the spiritual world, who is often in her company.  True 
Mother repeatedly emphasizes, that we should now return to the inspiration and 
enthusiasm of the early days of our movement. True Mother wholeheartedly invites all 
blessed families to make a fresh start and leave behind as much as possible the difficulties 
and pains of the past. 

True Parents, together with God, have invested their entire lives for God’s Providence and 
have been victorious over the fierce opposition of the fallen world. Their long course of 
sacrifice is going to bear fruit in a special day, which is a climax in the history of humankind. 
That day is “Foundation Day”, 13th of January of the 4th year according to the heavenly 
calendar, which means 22nd February 2013 according to the solar calendar. This day marks 
the beginning point of Gods Kingdom. True Parents would really want to share this day, this 
important milestone in God’s Providence, with as many people as possible, first of all with all 
the families that have received the Blessing. True Mother on earth and True Father in the 
spiritual world have a deep desire to embrace everyone of us on that day and to inaugurate 
the New Age together with us in celebration.  

We would really appreciate to have the opportunity to inform you more deeply about the 
afore mentioned. Soon a person of our secretariat will approach you on this. Finally, we wish 
God’s Blessing upon you and a good time of celebrations in the upcoming December month. 

Heartfelt greetings. 

Hans Campman 

On behalf of the direction of the Unification Church Netherlands. 
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